EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR'S BRIEFING STATEMENT

Date: June 2, 1987

Tos Executive Director
Thru: Director, OCRP
From: Senior Archi

Subject: Briefing Statement on the Memorandum of Agreement on
the demolition of buildings at the Gulfport Division
of theVeterans Administration Medical Center at Biloxi
MS

UNDERTAKING

The Veterans Administration proposes to demolish six buildings at
the Gulfport Division of the Veterans Administration Medical
Center at Biloxi, MS. The structures are early 20th Century
residential buildings and one garage that were built for staff
use. They have changed use and appearance over the years and all
but one are now unoccupied. The attached site map indicates the
building locations and the photographs illustrate the individual
structures.

PROPERTY

The Gulfport Division of the Veterans Administration Medical
Center at Biloxi has been determined to be eligible for inclusion
in the National Register by the Department of the Interior. It
is an early 20th. Century, "Architectural Set" complex designed
in a Spanish Revival style. The Mississippi SHPO has determined
that five of the six buildings slated for demolition contribute
to the significance of the resource. Buildings 51, 54, 55 and 56
are residential structures constructed in 1928, building 107 was
constructed in 1917 as staff quarters and building 613 was also
built in 1917 as a garage. The Mississippi SHPO has determined
that building 613 is not eligible for the National Register and,
in spite of its age, does not contribute to the resource.
Buildings 51, 54, 55 and 56 are wood frame structures with a
stucco exterior finish. They all appear to have had open

porches which have since been enclosed. After an on-site
meeting, the Mississippi SHPO's office determined that all of the
referenced structures have lost their integrity.



EFFECT

Demolition of Buildings 51, 54, 55, 56, and 107 would have an
adverse effect on the resource. Demolition of building 613 would
not affect the resource. Although the effect will be adverse,
these buildings represent a small portion of the structures
within the historic district that define and contribute to its
character and significance.

ALTERNATIVES

The Veterans Administration has determined that it is not
economically feasible or prudent to rehabilitate the referenced
buildings and, based on their on-site meeting, the Mississippi
SHPO has indicated concurrence in that determination. The VA
estimated that the cost for renovation would exceed $50,000 for
each buiolding.

MEASURES CONTAINED IN THE MEMORANDUM OF AGREEMENT

The Memorandum oOf Agreement calls for the documentation of the
buildings to the standards of the Historic American Buildings
Survey and the development of a survey and treatment plan for the
remaining buildings on the site. Both the VAMC and VA's central
office are committed to preventing further building loss due to
neglect. Accordingly, they have agreed to undertake a
comprehensive building survey as the first step in the future
development of an historic preservation plan for both the center
at Biloxi and the Gulfport Division.

RECOMMENDAT IONS

I recommend that we sign the agreement and foward it to the VA
for execution.












